
                  Officers

  President   Norm Pinard 603­498­5875
  Vice President  Dustin Dodge 781­507­4182
  Secretary   James Wilson 805­717­9326
  Treasurer   Frank Knowles 603­502­6022 
  Sergeant at Arms               Don Crete 603­321­6162

Committees

Archery William Tellier Kitchen        Norm Pinard
Boy Scouts Scott Rogers Newsletter        Ed Knowles
Building Jon Goulet Range              Bill Lane
Bylaws Ed  Knowles Spacetown Beagle        Richard Houde, Sr.
Grounds Richard Gorman Town Fair        Tim Layman
Hunter Ed Tom Faunce Ways & Means        Elected Officers

Website Brian Handley

Upcoming Events

May 1st Regular Meeting May 4th     Les Houston's Field Day
May 11th Spring Cleanup May 12th     GSB Shoot
May 15th Regular Meeting May 18th     Fishing Derby
Jun 5th Regular Meeting Jun 19th     Regular Meeting

June 30th GSB Shoot
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     Advisory Board

   Richard Gorman March 2026 603­395­1867
   Bill Lane March 2025 603­571­0100
   Richard Houde, Jr March 2025 603­235­7288
   Earl Sweet, Jr. March 2025 603­382­2236
   Bruce Winchell March 2025 603­895­9355

Raymond Sportsman's Club
Newsletter
May 2024

PO Box 725; Raymond, NH 03077
www.raymondsc.com

Newsletter Input
Any RSC, SBC or Scout members having information or photos that they would like to have 
posted in the RSC newsletter can address them to rsc.newsletter03077@gmail.com. Be sure to 
state what you'd like written with each photo.
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RSC Apparel

RSC members can purchase different types of club apparel from Brian Palladino. He can be 
reached at (brian@dayslandscaping.net). He has a number of different items on hand, like caps, 
shirts, pullovers, zippered jackets and more. You can see what Brian has on hand before and after 
each meeting. If Brian doesn't have what you're looking for, or your size, you can special order it. It 
will take between 6 to 8 weeks to arrive. Email Brian at the above email address for more info. 
Following are just some of the items he has, with prices:

Old style t­shirt with logo on the back $20    Key Chain  $4      Hoodie $50

Medium Hoodie  $45 Hoodie with zipper  $55

Attention All RSC and SBC Members

Both the rifle and pistol range will be closed all day on May 11th, during the annual 
Spring cleanup day.

April 2024 Storm

The RSC President, Norm Pinard, went to check on the club property condition after the last storm 
had ended. He found that Fred Plante had only plowed a short distance from Rte 102 and left due 
to a downed tree.

Norm decided to go pick Bill Lane up, with his chainsaw, so they can open up the road. When they 
arrived at the sight, Fire Chief Paul Hammond was there starting to cut up the tree.

Bill walked up to the club to get the club tractor, to clean up the area. The Fire Chief decided that 
Norm and Bill had everything under control and had left the scene. Bill and Norm proceeded up 
the road and found another tree down across the road, laying on a section of the SBC fence, just 
before the range locked gate. Bill cut that tree up as Norm moved the brush off the road and then 
he cleared the road with the tractor again.

As they went further up the road, there was a third tree leaning across the road. Once again, Bill 
cut and cleared the road as Norm stood back to supervise and watched him do the 
work....hahaha.
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Meeting Minutes for April 2024

Officers:

President: Honorary members for 2024 are: Wayne Welch, George Plante and the CO of 
our district. | Opportunity for members to earn hours for next years 
maintenance fee can be earned during the club spring cleanup, the fishing 
derby, GSB shoots and the yearly bingo event. | There are still some gun 
raffle tickets available for purchase, but not a lot. | Camp Barry will be hosting 
two of our junior members this year. | Scott Khoury did a lot of road work, after 
the last storm, to make the road smoother and did some cosmetic work in the 
clubhouse men's room.

 
Vice President: Nothing to report.

Secretary: There are some changes to the ATF rules concerning sales of private guns.

Treasurer: Detailed report of expenses, reimbursements and paid bills were reported to 
the members and is available for review.

Sergeant at Arms: Reminded members to sign the log book before leaving the clubhouse and 
that the deadline for signing up for the Turkey Pool has passed.

Advisory Board: Nothing to report.

Committees:

Archery: First GSB Shoot is set for May 12th. Both ranges will be closed from 8am­
11am on May 11th for set and closed from 8am to 3pm, or when the GSB 
shoot is complete on May 12th.. Need help in cleaning up the archery area.

Boy Scouts: The scouts had a fund raiser at "Five Guys" in Manchester on April 23rd.

Building: Will be doing some building repairs during the Spring cleanup with the help of 
other members.

Bylaws: Nothing to report.

Grounds: Nothing to report.

Hunter Ed: The ranges will be closed from 12pm­4pm during the Les Houston Field Day 
on May 4th. |  The Department of Fish and Game will be conducting a "Tree 
Stand Safety Class" on June 8th on the RSC property. There are 40 people 
max positions, but there will be 5 positions for RSC or SBC members.



Meeting Minutes for April 2024 (cont.)

KItchen: Jeff Sargent donated the burgers and hot dogs for the April 6th Hunter Ed 
course. Thanks to all members who helped in the kitchen during this 
course.

Newsletter: Members are responsible for ensuring that the Newsletter Chairperson has 
their correct email addresses, in order for them to receive the newsletter each 
month. If a member is not receiving the newsletter, then they need to look in 
either their Spam or Junk folder. If it is not there, then their email address is 
not on file with the Newsletter Chairperson.

Range: New targets added.

SBC: May 18th & 19th has been set for the trial dates. The trials will be open to the
public.

Town Fair: The RSC sponsored bingo dates, for the Raymond Town Fair, will be July 
12th thru 14th. Tents and equipments setup wil be on Jul 11th. Volunteers will 

` be needed. Also this is a good area to build up your work hours. Contact Tim 
Layman at nhlayman4comcast.net if you wish to volunteer to help during this 
event

Website: Nothing to report.

Old Business: Fishing Charter ­ Aug 24th ­ $72 per person ­ Seacoast Lady at Eastman's 
Dock ­ Contact Norm Pinard for details.

New Business: Jeff Sweet Electric Company received a plaque from the RSC thanking him 
for maintaining the electrical work at the clubhouse, the pavilion and other 
areas that it was needed.

Rollover/Applications: Rollover: James W. Wilson rolled over from Junior to 
Associate on April 17th.

Applications: Kevin Call became an Associate member 
and Alex Call became a Junior member on 
April 3rd.

50/50 Averill Morin Apr  3rd
Joe George Apr 17th
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Classified Corner

For Sale

Remington 1100 semi auto 12 gauge shotgun with modified choke barrel, takes 2­3/4 shells. Very 
good condition. $450 or BO. Text or call Dennis George at 603­234­5653.

Holester for Sale

           Uncle Mike's Nylon Shoulder Holster, size 36 for 2­3" revolvers $20       
           Uncle Mike's Nylon Sholder Holster, size 5 for 4­5" pistls                $20

Bylon Belt Holster, for 2­3" snub nose revolvers $  5
Bianchi Leather Holster, for 4­5" Glock or similar pistol $18
DeSantis Leather Holster, for 2" snub nose revolvers, S.O.B. $25

Miscellaneous for Sale

AK­47 Side Mount $ 15
AR­15 Strip Lula $   8
Used Leather Slings w/Swivels, have 3 @ $   5 ea
Nylon Slings w/Swivels, have 2 @ $   4 ea
Wall's Blaze Orange Hunting Coat XLG $ 30
5X Camo Coverall, Super Warm, Original Cost $230, Selling for $ 75
Cargo Hitch Carrier, Fits 1­1/4" Receivers (most SUV'S), 300 lbs Cap $ 25
MTM Adjustable Shooting Rest $ 10
G.I. 50 Cal Ammo Can $   8
Tasco Red Dot $ 30

RSC Appreciation Plague

The following RSC members were presented with a plaque for their many years of generous 
donations, time and continuous support to the Raymond Sportsman's Club.

                                                                                                                                   
                 Wayne Welch

          Jeff Sweet

Also presented with a plaque was Tony Calabro of Exeter, NH.
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Classified Corner (cont.)

Miscellaneous for Sale (cont.)

   Crossbow package: 175lb. pull bow, 3 arrows, scope, cocking 
                 assist and 12 extra arrows with broad heads and target, N,I.B.  $275
   Two self­cocking pistol crossbows with 60 bolts. N.I.B.           $  95

Gun Guard Case, Double Scope, Have 2 @           $  60 ea
Hard Rifle Case for 2 Scopes, Have 2 @                     $  40 ea

If interested in any of the above items, call Joe Farkas at 860­457­8574. We can meet at the 
clubhouse or you can pick up in Hooksett.

Wanted

A .410 Gauge (3" shells) Pump Action Shotgun, any condition. Call Bill Lane at 603­571­0100

Free Printer Ink Cartridges

HP printer ink # 65XL free to who ever wants them. Have two color and two black ink cartridges, 
unopen. Contact Ed Knowles at rsc.newsletter03077@gmail.com to make arrangement to pick up.

Lost & Found

The club has a bag of decoys that were found on the RSC grounds in the summer of 2023. The 
owner can contact Norm Pinard, with proper descriptions, to claim them. Norm's number is listed 
on the first page of this newsletter.

RSC Annual Spring Clean Up

Attention All RSC Members

May 11th
(8am until you need to leave)

It is that time of the year again to clean and dress up the clubhouse, grounds and ranges in 
preparation for upcoming events. We have plans to clean inside and outside the clubhouse as well 
as manicure the grounds and range areas. It will be greatly appreciated if members can bring 
fishing waders (to clean out the pond), rakes, shovels, loppers, pole pruners, wheelbarrows, line 
trimmers, brush cutters, chain saws, chippers, wood splitters, ATV's w/trailer and tractors. Dump 
trucks and dump trailers w/winches will be gratefully appreciated as well. There will be hot food, 
snacks, sodas and water provided for all helpers around noon time.


